September 15, 2004

MEMORANDUM FOR:  Norman Mesewicz, Deputy Director, Labor and Employee





Relations Division, ARHL

FROM:  Carolyn Federoff, President, Council of HUD Locals 222

SUBJECT:  Grievance of the Parties



         Failure to Distribute Supplements in Accordance with 41.06


Please accept this Grievance of the Parties pursuant to the HUD/AFGE Agreement at Article 22, Section 22.15.  The issue concerns Management’s failure to distribute Supplements in accordance with Article 41, Section 41.06(1).  


Section 41.06(1) states in full:

Employees.  Management shall distribute a copy of this Agreement and all supplements to each employee by the effective date.  (Bold in original.)

For many years after the implementation of the negotiated Agreement, Management distributed paper copies of supplements to each employee.  In the past couple of years, Management has failed to distribute supplements.  When we brought this to Management’s attention, you advised that Management has been unable to make distributions due to the loss of Office of Administration staff in field offices.  

We believe that the parties negotiated for paper distribution, and that any change to that process must be by mutual consent.  Nonetheless, we are aware of staffing problems and have been willing to consider alternative methods of distribution.  As you are aware, we have been in long standing discussions to resolve this matter.  

You have asked to be able to distribute the supplements electronically.  We have agreed, provided that the electronic mail message includes the full text of the supplement.  We believe that full text electronic distribution most closely approximates full text paper distribution.  

You have declined, citing the electronic memory that would be used through full text distribution.  We have provided you with examples of other full text documents distributed through the HUD electronic mail system (copies attached).  None of these examples are distributed by Management pursuant to a legal requirement, such as compliance with the parties’ collective bargaining agreement.  We believe that the parties’ Agreement demands as much or more respect as other full text documents routinely distributed via electronic mail.

Changes to the parties’ agreement require mutual consent.  As you are aware, we have not consented to Management’s failure to distribute.  While we will consent to electronic distribution, we will only consent to full text electronic distribution.  

  
Pursuant to Section 22.15(2), we are requesting a meeting to discuss informal resolution no later than October 6.  Additionally, we anticipate a response to this grievance by October 15, 2004.


Thank you for your attention to this matter.

cc:  Council Executive Board 


and Local Presidents

